
SANDWELL METROPOLITAN BOROUGH COUNCIL 
 
The Borough Council of Sandwell (Edward Street, West Bromwich) 
(Temporary Road Closure) Order 2024 intends to temporarily prohibit 
vehicles from proceeding along Edward Street, which will be closed from the 
junction of Lombard Street West (south-east side) to the dividing line of the 
Community Team Base and Guru Nanak Gurdwara buildings.  
 
Access to any affected frontages will be maintained, but only when safety 
permits.  
 
Traffic will be diverted via Victoria Street, Price Street, St Michaels Street, 
High Street and Lombard Street West.  
 
The existing one-way operation of Edward Street from the junction of 
Victoria Street to the dividing line of the Community Team Base and 
Guru Nanak Gurdwara buildings will be suspended and two-way operation 
introduced for the duration of the Edward Street closures.  
 
All disabled and pay/display parking bays in Edward Street between the 
junction of Lombard Street West (south-eastern side) to the dividing line of the 
Community Team Base and Guru Nanak Gurdwara buildings will be 
suspended for the duration of the Edward Street closures.  
 
The maximum duration is 18 months but the work is expected to be 
completed by 17/11/2024 effective from 09/11/2024 (works are programmed 
for two weekends within this period and will be from 6am on the 1st day – 7pm 
on the 2nd day).  
 
Purpose - to facilitate access to place a mobile crane on the highway to assist 
with the removal of a tower crane within the Vinci Construction Site by 
Falcon Tower Crane Services. 


